                                                  CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 16th July, 2018.

Present:  Clls:. Jill Morgan (Chair), David Raymond, Alan Price, Tim Mason, Bryn Morris, Gerald Thomas
               C Cllr. Neil Prior, Joanna Rees-Wigmore, Vanessa Walker (Clerk).
1. Joanna Rees-Wigmore – Pembrokeshire Community Land Trust Officer attended to explain that her 2 year project is looking for opportunities for community led housing projects within Pembrokeshire creating affordable housing for people in the area where they want to live.  Sustainably constructed and innovations within the construction, deliver small pockets of affordable housing (6-12 houses) within communities and facilitate the community to manage them.  The Church in Wales supports affordable housing and has suggested an asset within Mathry - land behind Mathry Community Hall.  (Some of this land has co-incidentally been identified as a potential play area through the Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant.) Cllr. Price asked that a play area should be part of any development on that particular piece of land as it is often possible to include a community benefit in the project if the community supports it financially.
A CLT is not like a housing association which lets or sells properties to local people but which thereafter can be let or sold to anyone, a CLT provides housing for local people in perpetuity.     Main source of public funding comes from the Innovative Housing Programme (Welsh Government) – sustainability is very important and can affect the funding level.  The remainder is raised through private funding.     Councillors agreed that Joanna should send further information and consult further with her colleagues.   She will correspond with the Clerk as necessary.  For further discussion at the next meeting.

2. Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting held on the 18th June, 2018, were read and agreed.  Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. David Raymond.
3. Matters Arising  
· Standing Orders – new model standing orders received from NALC.   Copy given to Cllr. Jill Morgan.
· Mathry one-way system – C Cllr. Prior is meeting with his colleagues to get an update and ideas on the one-way system.   The monitoring showed up 91 cars going the wrong way over 2 weeks – 5th-19th June!
· Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant meeting – 3rd July, 2018 – notes attached.  Proposed as a true record – Cllr. Gerald Thomas and seconded by Cllr. Alan Price. .  Cllr. Price has a quote for bus shelter is between £8 and £10K.  Costing for the proposed lighting in front of the Church gates and the doorway.will be available soon.     Cllr. Prtice will research the lettering on the monument.
Linda Peacock and Roger Stevens have set up a Community Hub page for Mathry.

· Cystic Fibrosis Service –  Cllrs. Jill Morgan and Alan Price attended.
· Abermawr – Clerk to contact Sam Kurtz – County Councillor.
· Goalposts for the village greeen – one purchased.   Cllrs. Tim Mason proposed a second goalpost, seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris..
· Public Toilets – the internal lights are on.  Plumber is coming this week.  C Cllr. Neil Prior will get quote for signs for the toilets.  The other side of the building is being turned into a storeroom.

4. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:    Second goal post - £85 (approx.)                                               
          Account information:  Balance of the current a/c as at 16th July, 2018 - £3276.78

                                             Balance of the deposit a/c as at 16th July, 2018 - £3001.63

          Proposed by Cllr.
Bryn Morris and seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason.    
5. PLANNING
6. CORRESPONDENCE  
a) The Woodland Trust – Tree Championing email received.
b) Older People’s Commissioner for Wales – Newsletter received.  Send to alan and neil.
c) Email from Huw and Kath Williams with suggestions for the Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant meeting received.

d) Independent Review Panel – Review of Community and Town Council Sector in Wales – June newsletter received.
e) C Cllr. Neil Prior – maps of Mathry village boundary received.
f) Local Democracy and Boundary Commission – Review of Electoral Arrangements for the County of Pembrokeshire – first stage consultation – end date 24th September, 2018, received.  For the next meeting. 
g) Nat Morris – email regarding proposal to provide fast internet provision in Castlemorris received.   Request to put up a small tent on the village green in Castlemorris on the 23rd July 6.30 – 8.30pm  to give residents info about their proposals.  Permission given. 
h) Jenny Huggett – email with further suggestions for the Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant received -   large mirror at the crossroads of the A487 with the Mathry to Letterston Road in Castlemorris and the installation of a 30 mile an hour speed limit on the A331 either side of Castlemorris.  The Clerk was asked to reply saying that her requests will be passed onto our County Councillor as these suggestions do not qualify for the Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant.
i) St. Davids CLT – minutes of meeting held on the 28th June received.  Passed to Cllr. Jill Morgan.
j) Keep Wales Tidy – info regarding All Wales Beach Clean which will take place between the 14th and 30th September (via C Cllr. Neil Prior) received.

k) Remembrance Event – “Battles Over” – info from Fishguard & Goodwick Town Council about proposed event received.  
7. COMMUNITY HALL
Request for all Councillors to return sold raffle ticket stubs to Cllr. Bryn Morris or Alison Peck.  The damp issues in the meeting room to be discussed at September meeting.  Festival Arts are arriving on the 18th July.

8. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
C Cllr. Neil Prior had attended a seminar on the future local development plan looking at projections for the next 15 years  – an aspirational vision of the future of Pembrokeshire.   There will be a large increase in the number of over 65’s in the county.


9. CASTLEMORRIS NOTICEBOARD – condition, position and key for resident Ms. Jenny Huggett?
Councillors discussed the purchase of a new noticeboard.  Cllr. Tim will assess the condition.  If the existing noticeboard is retained the Clerk will send Ms. Huggett a key and remind her that no commercial matter is allowed.


10. FRENCH TWINNING

11. Castlemorris
The hedge on the Castlemorris crossroads coming from Llanfloffen is overgrown.  C Cllr. Prior will report it.

12.   Priskilly Bend on the B4331

Councillors are concerned about the safety of this bend where another near miss happened recently.
Signed ……………………………………

Dated ……………………………………….
